








HISTORIC RESOURCE INVENTORY AND ASSESSMENT OP THE RIDGE ROAD 

HISTORICAL OVERVIEW 

The Ridge Road was constructed in 1899 to alleviate a growing transportation 
problem in the Klondike, after the onset of the gold rush. Travel in the valley 
floors was difficult because of boggy conditions and road right of way over 
potentially valuable mining claims was difficult to obtain. The Yukon Territorial 
Government committed $10,000 to construct the first government funded road in 
the territory. It followed the ridge between the Bonanza Creek and Hunker Creek 
drainages to King Solomon Dome, then continued on the ridge between Dominion 
Creek and Sulphur Creek to Granville at the mouth of Gold Run Creek. Forty 
miles long, this road provided access to most of the major gold bearing streams in 
the Klondike. Roadhouses were built by entrepeneurs at intervals along the trail 
and inany of them were on surveyed, titled lots. 

FINAL REPORT 

Greg Skuce and Barbara Hogan, financed by the Northern Research Insitute and 
sponsored by the Dawson City Museum, have been working on an inventory of the 
historic resources of the Ridge Road. During two field-work projects in 1992, 
The Klondike Mines Railway Field Recording (NRI and DCM), and The Yukon 
Ditch-Bonanza Section Field Recording (NRI and DCM) projects, three of the 
sites identified were located on the Ridge Road. Six more sites were added to the 
inventory this past summer ( 1994) . 

For the purposes of this report the project was divided into two areas; the 
northern section of the Ridge Road, from Callison Industrial Area to the Upper 
Bonanza road, and the southern section, from the Upper Bonanza road to Gold 
Run Cr. The northern section of the road has been included in the Klondike 
Centennial Society's Ridge Road Recreational Trail system, that would primarily 
use the Ridge road and include an access trail along the route of the Klondike 
Mines Railway. The first four of the roadhouse sites investigated are in the 
northern section. They received priority because of the possible impact of the 
recreational trail. Three of these sites (1-3) had been reported in John Gould's 
"Ridge Road Hike" (Klondike National Historic Sites-1979) and Michael Gate's 
"Ridge Road Report" ( KNHS-1987). • This report includes updated information on 
these sites . 

Historically, the northern section of the road was short-lived, being used very 
little after a better road was built along Bonanza Creek in the early 19001s. The 
road became overgrown, only used by an occasional miner until 1979 when John 
Gould, on behalf of KNHS, began investigating the road for a possible hiking 
trail. In 1986 KNHS and YTG Renewable Resources cleared some of the road for 
the trail. Since then the road has remained passable except for a few muddy 






















































































